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ATTENTION: Your community stands to lose substantial Net Metering Credit Savings 

Future town budgets will be affected 
 

Dear CVEC Member/Participant,  

On January 17, 2017, Eversource, the region’s local electric utility, filed a petition with the 

Department of Utilities seeking approval of increases in base distribution rates. Since then, the Cape 

& Vineyard Electric Cooperative, Inc. (CVEC) has participated as a non-intervenor in the hearings. 

On May 3rd, CVEC spoke at the DPU hearing to strenuously voice our members’ concerns about any 

changes to the Net Metering Credit (NMC) value, citing the enormity of ramifications to towns’ 

budgets should any change cause a negative impact on Net Metering Credit rates. We also submitted 

our statement at that time. 

On June 7th, 2017 CVEC sent an email to all CVEC member and participants to alert them of the 

release of revised proposed changes from Eversource and advising a Cape and Island-wide “call to 

action”. While CVEC awaits further calculations from non-CVEC member projects, the projected 

grand total loss is over $1,000,000 annually. A chart of the calculated loss to each CVEC project’s 

current level of NMC savings is at the end of this letter as Attachment A.  

Yesterday the CVEC Board met in emergency mode and, due to the very real loss to the value of Net 

Metering Credits should Eversource prevail, the Board voted unanimously to retain legal 

representation in order to file the request that CVEC be granted intervenor status in the DPU hearing 

by July 10th, 2017.  

The DPU hearing process is fast-moving with evidentiary proceedings beginning in July and a DPU 

decision scheduled for September. CVEC’s intention is to retain legal counsel to facilitate CVEC’s 

participation as an intervenor on behalf of our members. 

In addition, CVEC will schedule three informational meetings to give members and participants an 

opportunity to learn more about the threat of the Eversource proposed changes, as well as 

information on CVEC actions to counter. One meeting will be on Martha’s Vineyard, one on the 

lower Cape and one on the upper Cape; dates and locations to come. 

Please feel free to email CVEC’s manager, Liz Argo, at largo@cvecinc.org or call the CVEC offices 

at 774-722-1812 for further understanding and information on the matter. 

Yours Truly,  

 

Leo Cakounes 

President 

The Cape & Vineyard Electric Cooperative, Inc. 
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ATTACHMENT A 

CVEC REVIEW OF VALUE REDUCTIONS FROM PROPOSED REVISED EVERSOURCE RATE CHANGES 

 



 

 


